Lake Stevens Sewer District

Review Criteria for Annexation Approval

An annexation into a sewer district is a geopolitical boundary line adjustment only and is not a land use action.  It will, however allow a property owner to vote in local sewer commissioner elections.

Any decisions on whether property will be developed are decided by  Snohomish County Dept. of Planning and Development Services.   The Sewer District has no authority over land use decisions and the Commissioners can not deny or approve an annexation based on whether the property owners intend to develop the land.

The following are the three criteria a petition annexation must meet in order to be approved by the Board of Commissioners:

1.
Property owners of 60% of the area being annexed must have signed the petition for annexation. 

2.
The property must be inside the District’s Comprehensive 

Plan.

3.
The area should be contiguous with the District boundary.

If the proposed annexation meets these criteria, the Board  has no reason not to approve the annexation.  However, after approval, the annexation will then be forwarded to the Snohomish County Boundary Review Board for their final decision.

Determination of Non-Significance:  The District is required to have an environmental checklist completed and issue a Threshold Determination for all annexations.   However, a decision by the state Supreme Court has found that a Determination of Non-Significance is appropriate for all sewer district annexations, since the only effect of an annexation is a change in the voting boundary of the District.
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